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Dear Friends, 

 

I watched in amazement as officer after officer arrived at the restaurant. Patrol officers, 

detectives, the SWAT team and others filled the room. All 48 of us barely fit in the back room of 

this restaurant where we hold our monthly evangelistic outreach. They were all on duty and we 

had an hour to feed them and present the gospel to them. They were all part of the Adams 

Country Sheriff’s Office here in Colorado. 

 

Chaplain Brian Thompson presented the gospel and I rejoiced as most of these officers who are 

not believers heard the gospel. There is no greater joy for me than to be part of an evangelistic 

ministry. The commander sitting across from me had come to one of our other lunch outreaches 

and after hearing the gospel sought out Chaplain Thompson who led him to Christ. The harvest 

continues to be ready in this country and around the world.  

 

The law enforcement officers in this country continue to be under attack. Just last month two 

sheriff’s deputies in Florida were killed as they were eating in a restaurant. These were young 

officers in their 20s who were killed by someone who hated law enforcement. I have been 

amazed at the amount of hatred toward law enforcement in our country in the past 10 years. God 

has called us to minister to these officers who are serving God.  

 

God has blessed us with 14 staff members who are helping us to reach law enforcement officers 

here in this country. We have 4 lunches a month in different cities here in Colorado for law 

enforcement. Since the work of law enforcement officers is dangerous and none of them know 

when they will be attacked by those who hate them; it is urgent that they hear the gospel and 

know that their sins can be forgiven, and they can become children of God.  

 

Marlene and I will be in New Jersey the beginning of May and will be sharing at 3 of our 

supporting churches. We will also be having an evangelistic outreach to law enforcement in 

Carney’s Point, NJ. Please be in prayer for this event as we invite officers from that part of the 

state to join us.  

 

We are also planning trips to Honduras, Costa Rica, El Salvador and Sierra Leone, Africa, this 

year. Pray that God will provide the finances and team members for these trips. Also continue to 

pray for a harvest among the law enforcement officers we are proclaiming the gospel to here in 

the USA. Thank you for your prayers and financial support as we proclaim the gospel and make 

disciples as Jesus commanded us to do. May God continue to bless you in every way. 

 

        Sincerely, 

Randy Green 

 

http://www.missionmobilization.org/

